

Dear Co-workers,

These are the church elders and pastors from the Cauyunan and Tumpagon churches and their group of new disciples.

Every Thursday these guys meet from 8 am to 4 pm - sometimes even into the night if they are discussing a lot of things - to study the Word together and to train up others in the Word.

They start with reading the Word and studying it in depth together and currently they are studying the book of 1 Peter. Afterwards they spend time training the younger ones in Evangelism and preparing them to go out on outreaches to spread the Good News of Salvation.

As a result of their faithful study and training of disciples, many are being brought into the fold and the Gospel is spreading to more and more villages and towns. Every week, our teams are teaching 1,611 adults and many children and youth.

Recently they heard about some families in quarantine in a village called Mahayahay, who are new believers in our Lord Jesus. These families were struggling to eat and in great need.



So the churches in Tumpagon and Cauyunan took up a collection and sent this package of food, money and toiletries to these needy families. How awesome it is to see the family of our Lord Jesus functioning in love and care towards one another!

The two new houses for our newest missionary families in the Baungon region are nearly complete. We hope to send you a video update on this before too many more weeks.

Paul now has 6 artificial joints in his toes......after having surgery to correct quite severe hammer toes. He was in surgery for 4 hours with 5 doctors working on his toes. Praise God that his recovery has been going well and in another 3 weeks, he should be able to start walking normally albeit carefully.



We are looking forward to returning to Mindanao Lord willing early next year....in His perfect timing. Our hearts are yearning for our Higaonon and Talaandig family and precious co-workers in the Gospel!

Meanwhile, we continue with great joy to spend time with Jubab and with all our family and to work at everything the Lord gives us to turn our hands to. It has been a very fruitful time here in Perth and we are so thankful and content with all that this year has held.



A few evenings ago, we were able to attend an event where we met a lot of the local Myanmar community here in Perth - a special glimpse into their culture and the difficulties they have experienced. If we only had more years, how awesome it would be to go as a missionary to their country. The fields are white unto harvest brothers and sisters.... pray to the Lord of the Harvest for more workers.

Much Love, Paul and Deb and Jubab